

COLORADO SUPPLEMENT

www.yorkriteco.org/gckt SK Jaymie Vaughn REGC

> EDITOR RON BIRELY RONBIR@msn.com



Steve Davis
Very Eminent Grand Deputy Commander

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce you to the Grand Commandery's Deputy Grand Commander. I have had the privilege of working with Steve, in the Grand Commandery line, for the last nine years and I have several thoughts about him. His council in all matters involving The Grand Commandery has been important to any success we may have had. His attention to detail is second to none. He is a major contributor to the success of many Masonic bodies.

Steve was born in Denver, and grew up in the East Denver area, near the Lowery Air Force Base. Some of his fondest memories, of growing up, were spending summers, with his brothers, at his grandparents' farm, in Hooker, Oklahoma. After high school, Steve left home and took an apartment in the Capital Hill area of Denver. It was not long before a lovely young lady, named Sheila, moved into the apartment next door. Steve quickly realized that she was special, and they were married in 1976.

Steve graduated from Denver University Law School, and was admitted to the Bar in Colorado, in 1980. He practiced Law in Colorado and operated a Bar Review course. Teaching and counseling young law school graduates was a passion of Steve's. Steve tells me that he really enjoyed working with these graduates. He now considers himself retired, although many of us in the fraternity turn to him for advice, once in a while, which he most graciously provides.

Steve and Sheila live in Strasburg, CO, to be near their daughter, son-inlaw, and three grandsons, Sean, Miles, and Joshua.

Steve's passion for in the Masonic Fraternity comes from his grandfather, in Oklahoma, who he deeply admired. His grandfather was a very active Mason, and so is Steve. Steve's Masonic resume is extensive, and, in total, well beyond the scope of this article. In summary, he belongs to Aurora Revelation Lodge No.156, the Georgetown York Rite bodies, and the Denver Consistory. He currently serves on the Eastern Star Masonic Retirement Campus Board of Directors.

When I asked Steve what his favorite part of belonging to the Commandery was, he replied, "the unapologetic commitment of our members to patriotism and the Christian Faith". I have enjoyed working with Steve, and look forward to many more years of his wise council. The next time you see Steve, step up and say hello. You will find him to be a real people person.

Fraternally,

Jaymie Vaughn Right Eminent Grand Commander Colorado

July 2021 Colorado Supplement 19